
From January 26 to February 1, 2020, 9 students and 3 

teachers from I Liceum Ogólnokształcące in Katowice, 

Poland involved in the project "Website for the Exchange 

of Bilingual Schools" , took part in the last  meeting of 

participants from all partner schools from Spain, Germany, 

Poland and The Netherlands.  This time the host was the 

Dutch school Bisschop College Broekhin in Roermond, 

Limburg. The purpose of the meeting was primarily to 

learn about bilingual education in the Netherlands and to 

summarize two years of cooperation. 

On the first day of our stay, we took part in classes conducted in international groups. Their main topic 

was learning about cultural stereotypes that we have about various countries. We all, both students and 

teachers liked that activity very much.  

In the afternoon we participated in the field game, thank 

to which we discovered the city of our hosts from a 

different perspective that a regular tourist.  

The next day was devoted to classes in Maastricht and 

the surrounding area. We visited a complex of limestone 

caves used during the Second World War as a shelter for 

the city's inhabitants. In the afternoon we had the 

opportunity to get to know the city and its history by visiting it in small groups guided by local guides. 

On the basis of the information obtained, we then solved a knowledge quiz about Maastricht. 

Wednesday - the third day of stay - allowed us to learn how 

to teach bilingual at a Dutch school. Students and teachers 

participated in classes of Spanish, geography, art, biology, 

economics, physics, mathematics. All lessons were 

conducted in English.  

The next day's work in Dutch Roermond required a lot of 

creativity from the participants of the Webs project. Their 

task was to make music videos for selected songs in 

English and Dutch in the form of lipdub. Under the 

direction of two producers, they managed to create small 

masterpieces of film art. Making music videos for the songs: "Single Ladies" and "Ikstajoubeter" 

required a lot of communication skills but it gave everyone a lot 

of fun. 

The last day of our Dutch adventure we summarized the activities 

of an international group of students. We watched photos taken 

together, films and artistic performances. We tried dishes made 

by students and brought to school.  

Of course, apart from the official activities, we had plenty of 

opportunities to get to know each other better and broaden our 

knowledge of English. 


